
May 22, 2024 

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS NEAR BALLS HILL ROAD 
BETWEEN LIVE OAK DRIVE BRIDGE AND 

BENJAMIN STREET IN MCLEAN 
Nighttime Excavation Work Planned on or about May 28 and 29 

Daytime Flagging Operations on Balls Hill Road Planned through Mid-June 

What’s Happening? 
Excavation work is scheduled during nighttime hours next 
Tuesday, May 28 and Wednesday, May 29 along a segment 
of northbound I-495 adjacent to Balls Hill Road between 
Benjamin Street and Live Oak Drive Bridge in McLean. The 
excavation work is necessary to widen the Beltway as part of 
the 495 Express Lanes Northern Extension (495 NEXT) 
project, as illustrated in the image on the right. 
This work is scheduled to occur on or about: 
• 9 p.m. Tuesday, May 28 until 5 a.m. Wednesday, May 29 
• 9 p.m. Wednesday, May 29 until 5 a.m. Thursday, May 30 

Daytime excavation is currently underway in this area and is 
planned to continue through mid-June. 

What Should Neighbors Expect? 
Noise – Excavators will shovel large quantities of earth into trucks that will transport it to 
off-site locations. Nearby neighbors will hear trucks entering and departing the site and 
other noise associated with excavation. 
Traffic – For safety reasons, the work will require single lane operations in this area of 
Balls Hill Road. Flaggers will be on-site maintaining alternating one-way traffic. 
Neighbors should allow extra travel time in case of delays. 
The single lane flagging operation also will be in effect during daytime excavation work. 
The 495 NEXT team appreciates the community’s understanding as this impactful work 
progresses. Stay informed by registering for updates at 495NEXT.vdot.virginia.gov. 

Construction plans are subject to change due to weather, utility relocations 
performed by outside companies, resequencing of work to facilitate on-time 

completion of the overall project and other factors. 

https://495NEXT.vdot.virginia.gov

